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‘Ad astra’ – Reaching for the Stars 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Three weeks into Term 4, and it has had more 
twists, turns and thrills than the most extreme 
rollercoaster. At this stage, you are all adjusting to 
life post ‘freedom’ day and preparing to send your 
children back to school. 
 
While we have continued to deliver learning from 
home, the BGHS school community has also been 
busy preparing for the return onsite. 
 
As you can well appreciate, this involves 
considerable planning and preparation. From our 
community, it will require respect for rules. We 
expect the complete support of our processes and 
practices by our entire community while we strive 
to keep everyone safe. This is the foundational goal 
for BGHS as we prepare to welcome everyone 
back. Why is safety the primary goal? Because it is 
upon this strong foundation that our core business, 
the learning and teaching at school, can operate 
successfully. 
 
I will be meeting with all year groups in Week 3 to 
explain the plan and expectations. Parents are 
welcome to attend but are also invited to a 
forum/information session on Wednesday                        
20 October at 6pm where I will present an outline 
of the return to school plan and answer any 
questions parents may have. Parents and carers 
who wish to attend are invited to ring the school and 
register. A link will be sent to their email address on 
the day of the event. 
 
In summary, the organisation for the rest of the 
term will be as follows: 
 
All students are required to enter through the 
student entry pathway on Cooper Road. Teresa 
Street gates will remain closed until otherwise 
advised. 
 
Students will be provided with staggered 
attendance times to facilitate organisation and 
entry into the school buildings. 
 
Students will be required to wear masks indoors at 
all times. 
 
Students who have PDHPE timetabled on a 
particular day will be required to wear their PDHPE 

uniform and remain in their uniform for the duration 
of the school day. 
 
Canteen orders must be made in advance and 
online with counter service limited to drinks and ice 
blocks. Details are provided on pages 9-12 of this 
Bulletin. 
 
The first three days of the HSC exams 
(commencing 9 November) will involve a schedule 
of limited students onsite. Some year groups will be 
required to learn from home on those days and the 
details are to be advised. 
 
Parents are not permitted to come onsite without 
permission. Parents and carers are invited to 
contact the school to make inquiries and seek 
information.  
 
Students will be expected to social distance, wear 
masks compliantly when indoors, apply hygienic 
practices and clean their seats and desks at the 
beginning and end of each lesson. 
 
Students who present with or develop one or more 
COVID symptoms should not attend school. If they 
develop a symptom during the day, they will need 
to go home. To return, they will require a negative 
COVID test result or medical certificate or period of 
10-day isolation. Students who contract COVID will 
require a clearance certificate to provision their 
return to onsite learning. 
 
Parents are reminded that the school does not 
have a sick bay and students who are unwell will 
be monitored and supervised while a parent, carer 
or emergency contact is notified and picks them up. 
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The entire staff are looking forward to reconnecting 
with their students and continuing the important 
developmental partnership that works to prepare 
our students for success in their post-school lives. 
We remind our BGHS families that our staff have 
families too. They have loved ones and are fiercely 
protective of their health and safety. It is vital that 
all our students comprehend the magnitude of the 
COVID endemic and respect the safety practices in 
place to look after the wellbeing of everyone. Each 
individual has the capacity to hold different views 
and opinions. Every household has the capacity to 
run things their own, individual way. However, in a 
school community that involves almost 1000 
individuals onsite every day, there must be respect 
for the rules and protocols in place within that 
context and we trust that our parents and carers will 
support and promote this. 

New payment processes to maximise 
convenience and further promote COVID safety 
POP Online Payments 
There is a new online payment facility available for 
students, parents and carers for all school related 
payments, including uniform, learning charges and 
excursions. This enhances convenience for all 
members of the school community, eliminating the 
need for onsite visits or even payments over the 
phone. It also reduces the need for students to 
carry large amounts of money to school or to line 
up for payments during recess and lunch. Please 
see the instructions for online payments on pages 
13-19 of this Bulletin. 
IMPORTANT NOTICE: Online ordering facility 
for Canteen 
The school canteen will be operational as of 25 
October when all students (Years 7-11) are required 
to return onsite at Birrong Girls High School. 

Please note that in keeping with DoE and Health 
Safety requirements, there will be limited counter 
service and a new facility for online ordering, also 
commencing on 25 October. All orders must be 
made no later than 8.30am online through the My 
School Connect website for same day service, but 
can also be made in advance. The set up 
instructions are simple, easy to follow and provided 
on pages 9-12 of this Bulletin. This is a fantastic 
facility that will streamline operations, reduce food 
wastage, promote student organisation and secure 
COVID-safe practices within the school 
community. 

Uniform purchases  
In keeping with current COVID-safe expectations, 
parents are not permitted onsite. Consequently, 
uniform sizing and purchases can be aided by the 
sizing and measurement grid. You can measure 
your child in the comfort of your own home and use 
the chart to determine the appropriate sizing, order 
over the phone and pay online.  Please see pages 
20-21 of this Bulletin. 
Zena Dabaja 
Principal 

REPORT FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 
 
Welcome back to Term 4, a time to work hard 
towards future goals. 
 
The annual ‘Tell Them From Me – Partners in 
Learning Parent Survey’ was available for all 
parents and carers from 11-15 October 2021. Many 
thanks to the 207 parents and community members 
who took the time to respond to the survey. This is 
the highest number of responses we have ever had 
to our survey. The information provided by you 
helps us to understand more about your child’s 
experience at school and confirm our school’s 
areas of strength as well as areas for us to focus 
on in the future. 
 
We wish all the 2021 Year 12 students the very 
best as they embark on their HSC examinations. 
These examinations bring to a close their 
secondary schooling and prepare them for 
continued success in future endeavours. So many 
of the girls have received early entry to university, 
congratulations girls. Good luck for your HSC 
examinations starting with English on Tuesday 9 
November. Year 12 should review the Year 12 
Welfare Google classroom for updates regarding 
Formal and sign out processes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Year 11 students have completed their 
Preliminary Year examinations online at the end of 
last term and they have already begun their 
preparation for the HSC in 2022. Students will 
receive their reports in the coming weeks and 
should spend some time reflecting on their 
performance. Students are encouraged to seek 
assistance from their teachers to identify how they 
could achieve improvement as they embark on 
their Year 12 course of study. The Year 12 
Handbook (assessment outline and HSC 
processes) will be distributed and students are 
encouraged to plan their term carefully, taking note 
of when assessment tasks are due and ensuring 
that they are well organised to complete all 
required work. 
 
Students are reminded to adhere to school 
procedures for assessment tasks and 
examinations which are explained in the 
Handbook. Nightly study habits and a clear focus 
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on completing work to develop deep understanding 
are essential in achieving the best possible future 
outcomes. It is also important that students achieve 
a balance between family, study and 
extracurricular activities. Students should get the 
right amount of sleep and rest, as this often impacts 
on the effectiveness of your study routines. If 
students are experiencing difficulty in maintaining a 
balance, or need assistance with setting goals, we 
encourage them to be proactive and seek help from 
Ms Shinas, Ms Rothwell, Ms Salvagio or Ms 
Tselepi. 
 
Throughout Term 4 Year 10 students are expected 
to continue working diligently, making sure they 
complete all class and assessment tasks to a high 
standard to ensure they achieve all course 
outcomes. Students should also be preparing for 
their Year 10 formal exams which will be held 
during Week 4. All Year 10 students have now 
chosen their preliminary HSC subjects for Year 11. 
Some students will need to reflect on their 
selections and consider if their choices are best 
suited to their capabilities and future career 
aspirations. It is important that students listen to 
advice and make decisions which will allow them to 
achieve to the best of their ability. For some 
students, the prospect of gaining a traineeship or 
apprenticeship (working and undergoing training 
whilst being paid) may be a more appealing and 
appropriate pathway. Parents of Year 10 students 
considering an alternate pathway are encouraged 
to make an appointment to discuss the best options 
and opportunities for success post Year 10 with Ms 
Shinas, the school’s Transition / Careers Adviser. 
 
Year 9 students are encouraged to continue to 
engage with their learning when they return to 
classrooms for the remainder of the school year in 
preparation for Year 10 in 2022. Students received 
their NAPLAN results in late August. These results 
allow parents to reflect on some areas of their 
daughter’s progress in literacy and numeracy and 
allow teachers to plan to further develop literacy 
and numeracy skills through targeted teaching 
practices.  
 
The majority of Year 8 students have continued to 
engage with the expectations of learning from 
home and, like other students, are encouraged to 
ensure they complete the year by attending school 
every day when we return to classrooms. All Year 
8 students have selected their Year 9 elective 
subjects for 2022. These electives will continue to 
be studied in Year 10 2023.  
 
Year 7 students also received their NAPLAN 
results in late August. To improve, it is vital that 
parents provide an environment that encourages 
regular reading which will assist students to 
improve their comprehension as well as 
vocabulary.  
 

Parents are reminded that 
the Homework Centre is 
available online for 
students to complete work 
and seek assistance when 

they experience difficulty. It operates on Monday 
through Thursday and is supervised by qualified 
teachers from the school. This term will be a busy 
time studying for and completing assessment 
tasks, and preparing for yearly examinations. Now 
is the time to work especially hard to ensure that 
reports reflect students’ efforts and capabilities. 
 
Every day your daughter should be spending a 
minimum of 2 hours on her homework, 
assignments and revision as well as extra time for 
study and reading. To help students, parents 
should discuss their work and outwardly show 
interest in their learning. This could involve 
regularly asking them about their learning and 
helping them to establish a study plan to achieve 
their goals. Successful students always identify 
family support as a key element to achieving their 
success and acknowledge the support accordingly. 
 
We look forward to welcoming all students Years  
7-11 back to face-to-face-learning on 25 October. 
Please ensure you regularly check the school’s 
communication channels such as the website, 
Facebook, Instagram and SkoolBag App for 
updates and instructions about returning to school. 
We will see you back ready to work and with your 
face mask! 
 
Ad Astra!  Aim for your very best this term! 
 
Ms George, Ms Andrews and Ms Cross 
Deputy Principals 
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CAREERS NEWS 
 
Ms Wailes has returned to Careers part time on a 
Tuesday and Wednesday for the remainder of the 
year. Both myself and Ms Shinas are looking 
forward to returning to school and seeing all the 
students face to face again.  
 
Careers Google Classrooms 
A reminder to Year 10, 11 and 12 - if you haven't 
already, please join the Careers Google classroom 
ASAP. This is where all the latest and important 
Careers news/events get posted and we don't want 
any students missing out on suitable opportunities 
and resources.  

Year 12  
A reminder to complete and submit your contact 
details and early offers to Ms Shinas on the Google 
classroom so we can reach you next year and find 
out what post school pathway you have taken. If 
any students or parents/carers wish to speak with 
a Careers Adviser, please email us or phone the 
school to schedule an appointment. 

Year 11 
We are excited to support your transition into Year 
12 and look forward to working closely with all 
students over the next year. Over the course of 
your final year of study you will be provided with 
valuable opportunities, resources, and advice to 
help support you in your career decision making. 
This is a challenging but exciting time for students 
and the Careers Advisers are here to support you 
every step of the way. 

Year 10  
Unfortunately, due to the current situation, Term 4 
Work Experience won't be going ahead. There will 
be opportunities for students to participate in 
online/virtual experiences if they wish to do so in 
their own time. Keep checking the Careers Google 
classroom regularly to stay updated.  

Preparing today’s learners for uncertainty – a 
webinar for parents  
'Uncertainty tolerance' (UT), or how we process 
and respond to unknown or complex situations, is 
increasingly recognised as an essential workplace 
skill. Uncertainties in the workplace are ever-
present and we’ve seen shared, global 
experiences of this with the uncertainties 
surrounding work during the COVID-19 pandemic.  

On Tuesday 9 November Associate Professor 
Michelle Lazarus will discuss the impacts of UT on 
students, and outline some strategies to help 
parents to support their children to improve their UT 
to prepare them for their futures in further 
education and work. Register via this 
link: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/12
13662242126413580 
 
Ms Wailes/Ms Shinas 
Careers Advisers 
 

FROM THE ENGLISH DESK 
 
As our lockdown became more and more 
protracted, the English staff turned to reading to 
soothe and uplift. You’ll find below the quotes we 
found most engaging and the novels that housed 
them. We hope you are inspired to source these 
novels and dive deeply into them as well. 
 
1. Ms Sayed Mahmoud, from The Aunt’s Story by 
Patrick White. 
 
"It was both desolate and soothing to sit on the 
black hill. There are certain landscapes in which 
you can see the bones of the earth. And this was 
one. You could touch your own bones, which is to 
come a little close to truth."  

- Patrick White, The Aunt’s Story 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. From Ms El-Kiki: 
 
My favourite quote from P&P of all time is Mr 
Darcy’s quote “you must allow me to tell you how 
ardently I admire and love you.”   

- Jane Austen, Pride and Prejudice 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1213662242126413580
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/1213662242126413580
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3. From Ms Legg: 
 
"Someone once told me that the only names that 
matter are the ones we take for ourselves."  
       -    Lucy Holland, Sisterhood 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4. From Ms Caravas: 
 
“It bounced as if it was electrically animated, the 
long sleeves waving. Lucy remembered her mother 
removing this blouse, pulling it up slowly over her 
head; but the garment snagged half way so her 
mother opened her buttons from the inside-out to 
reveal her face. Lucy had her arms held up, her girl-
face peeped through its linen encasing, and she 
stayed like that, comically misshapen, for their 
mutual amusement. Just this small occasion, just 
this scrap of a moment that in another time and 
other circumstances had no real employment as a 
memory. All this from the happenstance of a 
fluttering blouse…all gathered together in a tiny 
tight loop of time.” 

- Gail Jones, Sixty Lights 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5. From Mr Aravena: 
 
“To me, the allure of history lay in the minutiae of 
life long ago, the untold secrets of ordinary people.” 

- Sarah Penner, The Lost Apothecary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“Books, she has found, are a way to live a thousand 
lives--or to find strength in a very long one.” 
    -  V.E. Schwab, The Invisible Life of Addie 
LaRue 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“There’s a ghost in our house 
in a red evening dress, 
black stockings 
and Mum’s slingback shoes. 
Her hair whispers 
over white shoulders 
as she dances through the rooms.” 

- Steven Herrick, Love, Ghosts & Nose 
Hair 

“She is sugar, curiosity, and rain.” 
      -     E. Lockhart, We Were Liars 

https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/46895612
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/21975829
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“When you’ve lived in a cage, you can’t bear not 
to run, even if what you’re running towards is an 
illusion.” 
   -   Robert C. O'Brien, Mrs Frisby and the Rats 
of NIMH 

 
6. From Ms Bolanca: 
 
“He considered music a liberating force: it liberated 
him from loneliness, introversion, the dust of the 
library; it opened the door of his body and allowed 
his soul to step out into the world to make friends.”  
   -    Milan Kundera, The Unbearable Lightness 
of Being  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL TRAVEL FOR 2022 
 

 
 
2022 school travel applications are now open 
 
Students who need a School Opal card or travel 
pass for 2022 can apply now. A new application will 
need to be submitted if they are applying for a 
school travel pass for the first time, or if they are 
requesting an additional travel entitlement as a 
result of a new shared parental responsibility 
situation (e.g. joint custody).  
 
Students who change address, school, campus 
location, or who have repeated a year or received 
an expiry notification from Transport for NSW for 
their school travel entitlement should renew or 

update their details before the end of term 4. This 
will ensure that schools can endorse applications 
and current entitlements are updated and remain 
valid. School Opal card holders will have the 
changes applied to their existing card 
 
If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based 
on their grade the system will automatically update 
their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they 
do not meet the new eligibility criteria, they will 
receive an expiry notification via email.  
 
Students who have an entitlement approved under 
a medical condition that is due to expire will receive 
a notification advising them to re-apply. 
 
Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to 
re-apply.  
 
Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal 
card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time 
will receive their Student Opal card at their 
nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out 
from January 2022.  
 
School Student Transport Scheme site change 
On 1 October 2021 the School Student Transport 
Scheme (SSTS) information and application portal 
was moved to transportnsw.info. This will assist 
families to find all their travel information in the one 
place. 
 
Travel from Term 1 2022 
We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure 
their child knows which service/s to use and has a 
valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card or 
Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) or a 
School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from 
the start of the school year.  
 
Applications for the School Student Transport 
Scheme (SSTS) open at the start of Term 4 2021 
for travel in 2022, so parents/students can apply or 
update details early and be ready for the start of the 
new school year.  
 
Most students using the Opal network will not need 
a new Opal card and can continue travelling on 
their existing card each year.  
 
The start of the year is a difficult period for local bus 
operators, and students travelling without a valid 
ticket make service planning and operations 
increasingly difficult.  
 
We recognise that for some families last minute 
changes to school enrolments mean they may not 
have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start 
of term. In the Opal network, we strongly 
encourage these families to have their children 
travel on a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive 
their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater 
Sydney, parents should contact their local bus 
operator to discuss their travel needs. 

https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/839692
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/839692
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Bus operators are flexible and understanding, 
particularly at the start of the school year, and will 
ensure students can travel safely to and from 
school. But to best support our operators we 
encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as 
early as possible, from the start of the school year.  
 

Please also remember that 
students using Opal cards 
must tap on and tap off in line 

with the Student code of conduct and Opal terms 
of use. 
 
Further information can be found at 
https://transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-
transport/school-travel 
 
 
BIRRONG GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL CALENDAR 

 
October: 
Wednesday, 20th    Return to school 
 information session for 
 parents/carers at 
 6pm (online). You are 

invited to ring the school 
to register. 

 
Monday, 25th   Years 7-11 return to 

face-to-face learning 
 
Monday, 25th to  Year 10 Yearly Exams 
Friday, 29th  
 
November: 
Wednesday, 3rd  P&C meeting, 6pm 
 
Tuesday, 9th   HSC exams commence 

 
 
 

 

BIRRONG GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL 
PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION  

 
Parents are invited to the 

P & C MEETING 
on Wednesday 3 November 2021 

at 6pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel
https://transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel
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Did you know that you can make payments to your child’s school online? 
 
We have launched a new online payment portal linked to your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for school 
related payments. This is a secure payment page hosted by Westpac. 
 
What expenses can be paid online? 

• Voluntary School Contributions 
• Subject Contributions 
• Excursions 
• Sport 
• Creative and Practical Arts 
• Sales to Students 
• Other 

 
When? 
This payment method will go live on 18 October 2021. 
 
How? 
Log onto School site at https://birronggir-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 
 
 

Make Online Payments 
 
It is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure 
payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card, and 
can be made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. The payment page is accessed from the front page of the school’s 
website by selecting $ Make a payment.  
 
Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and 
creative and practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called ‘Other’ to 
cover items not covered in the previous headings, ‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of a school 
Statement of Account. 
 
When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• the student’s name 
• class  
• date of birth 

These details are entered each time you make a payment as student information is not held within the payment system.  
 
This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a 
secure manner, these details are not passed back to the school.  
 
You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be 
emailed and/or printed. 
 
Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a 
receipt has been issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 
 
For any enquiries regarding the online payment process please contact the School Administration Office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://birronggir-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/


 

 14 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 15 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 16 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 17 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 18 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 19 

 

 
 
 



 

 20 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 21 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


